
Minutes 
Blue Ridge Regional Library Governing Board 

Martinsville Library 
March 16, 2016  

Board members Margaret Caldwell, Janet Demiray, Carol Meyer, Melanie Soulos, and Linda Wilson 
were in attendance. 
 
Also attending were Director Rick Ward, Staff Administrative Assistant George Gutshall, and Ridgeway 
Branch Librarian Amy Bunn. 
 
Board members Betsy Haskins, Kathy Hodges, Bill Kirby, Mary Ruth Reynolds, and Mary Campbell 
Stomire were absent. 
 
Board Chair Janet Demiray presented Amy Bunn with a plaque recognizing her five years of service to 
the library.   
 
No Quorum: 
 As there were not enough board members present for a quorum, the meeting was postponed until next 
month.  It was decided that the next meeting scheduled to be held in Patrick County would be moved to 
April 13th as the Director and some other board members would not be able to attend on the 20th. 
 
 
 
Recorder 
Rick Ward 
 
 
 
Carol Meyer 
Secretary 


